
Safety Committee Minutes 
May 8, 2024
LSC 239 & Zoom

Members Present: 
Diane Dologite, Brenda Lakis, Brian Blenis, Roberto Rivera, Merritt Jacob, Lori Dimmick, Traci Gensits,
Gary Lieberman, Eric Covell, Mike Becker, Jess Bien, Bridan Fidati, Joe Spirko, Brett Fulton, Nicole
Landis, Tracey Velekei, Stephanie Flores, Erin Murray, Christina Campbell, Katherine Kressler.

Members Absent: 
Jim Bolton, Lindsey Porembo, Andrew Lentine, Brynnmarie Dorsey, Janelle Haseley, Thomas Petty,

Minutes:
April 26th minutes were approved by Diane Dologite and seconded by Brenda Lakis

Accidents & Injuries:
0 new accidents or injuries reported since last meeting.

Plant Ops:
Brett Fulton reported that operator training for fuel pumps & underground tanks (how to operate, shut
down in case of emergency, etc.) was completed by about 10 employees. Training is reviewed by the
state every 3 years. Review went well, good for 3 years.
Brenda Lakis suggested they provide the locations of the tanks to Campus Safety in case of an
emergency.

Joe Spirko reported that student living space inspections will begin shortly.

Around the Horn/Open Session:
Brian Fidati mentioned that Campus Safety makes rounds after students leave to check for open windows
and doors. Joe added that Plant Ops does this as well.

Diane Dologite inquired about the procedure during lockdown events in regard to officers identifying
themselves while checking rooms. Per Fidati, while events are situational, he will discuss this with
officers.

Tracey Velekei inquired about the roof repair/replacement status for the Global Ed Office. New leaks have
created additional water damage. Gary Lieberman will investigate.

Erin Murray mentioned that she completed the RCMD heat training and found it informative and helpful. If
anyone is interested she can assign it. It is a free and interactive training.

Mike Becker reported that work on the stadium gate has begun and is going smoothly.

CONGRATULATIONS to Diane Dologite and Brenda Lakis on their retirements! Many thanks for their
years of service and best wishes on their next chapters!.

Upcoming Meetings: 
Tuesday, June 11th; Wednesday, July 10th; Wednesday, August 14th
September - TBD

Respectfully submitted,
Lori Dimmick


